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Republic of Latvia
GOVERNMENT REPORT
on Convention No. 144
“Tripartite Consultations (International Labour Standards) Convention” (1976)

in the time period from 1 June 2010 to 1 June 2012
The Simplified Government Report is developed, taking into account the Convention and the requirements referred to in Annex III – Explanatory Note concerning the preparation of Reports on Ratified Conventions – of the Committee of Experts on the Application of Conventions and Recommendations
1. Information regarding changes in regulatory enactments and practical use thereof, which affect the application of the Convention, and information regarding the nature and objective of the changes.
From 1 June 2008 until 1 June 2010 no amendments have been made to the regulatory enactments of the Republic of Latvia, which would affect directly the implementation of the norms of the Convention.
Consultations with the most representative organisations of employers and employees in Latvia – the Free Trade Union Confederation of Latvia (hereinafter – FTUCL) and the Employers’ Confederation of Latvia (hereinafter – ECL) – take place regularly. Prior to sending reports on the introduction and fulfilment of the requirements of ratified conventions of the International Labour Organization (hereinafter – ILO), as well as reports on the fulfilment of the requirements of non-ratified ILO conventions to the ILO, consultations with the FTUCL and the ECL take place. Also consultations regarding government replies to questionnaires relating to the agenda of the International Labour Conference and regarding the offered documents, which will be discussed in the Conference, take place. Thus, for example, consultations regarding such issues as the development of ILO guidelines for training in the port sector, international basic standard for the protection against ionising radiation and regarding safety of radiation sources, the social protection floor, draft guidelines regarding safety requirements in the use of equipment, etc. have taken place.
Such issues as the issue regarding ratification of the Work in Fishing Convention (2007), ILO report “Decent Work for Domestic Workers”, etc. was examined in the National Tripartite Co-operation Council and the sub-councils thereof.
2. Note regarding organisations of employers and employees, which have been sent copies of the simplified report.
In accordance with Article 23, Part two of the Constitution of the ILO copies of this report have been sent to:
1) the Free Trade Union Confederation of Latvia; and
2) the Employers’ Confederation of Latvia.
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